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NOTE FROM THE DELEGATION OF HONDURAS, IN ITS CAPACITY AS CHAIR OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON TOURISM (CITUR), REQUESTING THE INCLUSION OF AN AGENDA ITEM FOR THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF CIDI TO PRESENT THE RESULTS OF THE INFORMAL CONSULTATIONS ON THE DRAFT MEDIUM-TERM STRATEGY FOR ENHANCING TOURISM COOPERATION AND COMPETITIVENESS 
IN THE AMERICAS
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)	The Permanent Mission of Honduras to the Organization of American States, in its capacity as Chair of the Inter-American Committee on Tourism, and following up on the mandate of the XXII Inter-American Congress of Ministers and High-level Authorities of Tourism held September 3 and 4, 2014, in Bridgetown, Barbados, where the Ministers agreed “To instruct the Inter-American Committee on Tourism (CITUR), with the support of Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI), to develop a medium-term strategy to enhance tourism cooperation and competitiveness in the Americas.”

	In that regard, we wish to inform you that this representative entity has been holding informal meetings with the permanent missions to go forward in reviewing the Draft Medium-term Strategy to Enhance Tourism Cooperation and Competitiveness in the Americas, to be considered at the next ministerial meeting to be held in Lima, Peru, in September. For this reason we kindly ask that an agenda item be included so as to be able to present progress made in reviewing the Draft Strategy at the next meeting of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development, which will be held this Thursday, August 13.

	The Permanent Mission of Honduras to the Organization of American States takes this opportunity to reiterate our highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., August 11, 2015







Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira
Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS
Chair, Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CIDI)
Washington, D.C.
image1.png




image2.jpeg
CID/@
\_Z




